
 

SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER 
 

Greetings everyone.   
 
Can we really say that Spring is here?? Apart from this weekend’s wet blip, Iit certainly is warmer and love 
the longer daylight hours (even before daylight saving arrives).  I have started mowing the lawn – hmm, at 
the moment that is more like mowing the burgeoning clover.  The roses are taking off and the fruit trees 
are starting to flower – just need more bees.  The pruning lads have just left (they were late this year) and 
the fruit trees are looking very tidy.  The worst job they had to do (and I was concerned about the 
prickles) was dig up and move the San Pedro cactus that had grown so tall and was trying to bend around 
the surfeit.  The root ball wasn’t that big but the ground was solid.  The three of them took turns digging 
and finally pulled it out with their mini-crane  – would definitely recommend their company which I have 
every year to do the pruning. 
 

SEPTEMBER Meeting 
 
Our September meeting is on the 23rd at 1.30pm and will be held at the Clubhouse at Streamside Court 
which is off St John Street, Woolston (just along from New World).  There is limited parking in front of the 
Club but loads out on the street with a short walk up the drive to the clubhouse building.  We will be 
listening to Dirk who will introduce and share the joy of bonsai growing showing some of his specimens.  
Afternoon tea provided. 
 

AUGUST Meeting 
 
Our August meeting was a visit to Zealandia Wholesale Plant Nursery in Radcliffe Road. Unfortunately 

another wet cold day.   
However we were under cover for all of the visit due to 
the enormous heated “glasshouses”.  Hi-vis vests and 
thin material booties were the first order of the day – so 
we could be seen by  forklift drivers and other staff, and 
the booties so that we would not be bringing in any 
germs from the outside.  We were accompanied by their 
site manager and taken into areas where the potting 
mix was made (peat from Dunedin and a variety of 
fertilisers), 
where the pots 
were filled 
with the mix 

and staff inserted plants, where the pots were loaded onto trays 
and then transported out into the growing areas. 
 
 
The enterprise covers several acres and they have 5 other 
growing areas – two more in Christchurch and two in Auckland, 
producing vegetable, flower and house plants.  They have 
huge biomass boilers that divert waste timber from landfill; 
make and recycle packaging for about the same cost as buying it; 
and pride themselves on having a multi-cultural staff.  It really 
was a fascinating visit.   
 
 



 
Also of interest was a possibility of terminating group visits because of the real fear of the new tomato 
disease discovered in Queensland. 
 
 
Following the visit we adjourned to Black & 
White coffee shop in Prestons Road for a 
welcome cup of coffee.  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Programme update 
 
October 28 T&C  Marg McCarthy  18 Hilltop Lane 
November 25 Cedar Park End of Year Lunch       We will be asking for numbers in September. 
 
25th November - We will visit Eunice Edgecomb's garden first at 11am and then drive on to Ann’s place at 
Cedar Park.  There will be plenty of time to wander around the garden before lunch (finger food) at 1pm 
and look at the plants for sale - always a good variety.  The cost of lunch is $25 pp. 
 
In December our garden group does not usually hold a meeting, however there is the opportunity to join 
with Somerfield Garden Club and go to lunch on the 9th at the historic house and garden – Ambrosia 
House (Strathlachlan) in Doyleston.  More details closer to the time. 
 
 
 



 


